
  

 

 
Hi Church family!  I just wanted to say how thankful I am to be able to serve our congregation and 
the community as Council President.   
 
A little about me - my husband Dan and I became members of the church in 2010, were married 
here in 2011, and have had  both of our daughters (Alexa, 7) and (Catherine, 4) baptized here. It has 
really become a home for us - we’ve met so many dear friends through the church and love the 
community it gives people in all stages and walks of life. Our family are proud Webster residents, 
living close to several fellow CLC families in Tuxedo Park - Alexa attends Avery 
Elementary. Professionally, I lead a team of associates in the Enterprise Communications area of 
Edward Jones, the locally-based financial services firm.   
 
So what am I most excited for in 2022? Strengthening our connections with each other and our 
community in new and meaningful ways. We have done such a nice job using Zoom and other ways 
of worship and fellowship over the past two years - but I hope we can start to find more ways 
(virtually or in-person) to work together towards the goals we set as a congregation.   
 
And we have so much to learn from each other! I look forward to talking with many of you in the near 
future to hear more about what you need from the Christ Lutheran family and how Council can 
help. Feel free to reach out to me at jessicalgunther@gmail.com anytime.   

 
United in Christ, 
Jess Gunther 

 

              A NOTE FROM OUR COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

          

                                Week of February 7– February 13,  2022 

mailto:jessicalgunther@gmail.com
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WORSHIP 

Sunday, February 13, 9:30 am, Worship 
Access Online Bulletin 
Join us for Worship in the Sanctuary. 
 
OR 
You may also attend virtually using the Zoom link or call the number noted in the 
bulletin to join us! 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/278217453?
pwd=azE2dkNHVE9WSzdaeDM5Yzh4RGRvdz09  
 
One tap mobile 
+13126266799,278217453#,1#,971744# US (Chicago) 
 
Call in From Any Phone: 312-626-6799 
Meeting ID: 278 217 453 
Password: 971744 
 

 

Tuesday Bible Study 
As of now we anticipate meetings will resume next week February15th at 10:15am 
in the fellowship hall. 

Staff Vacation  
The Church office will be open limited hours between February 17-23rd while Lisette is on vacation. 
More details to follow next week. Thank you Sarah Bender for your help! 

https://christlutheranchurchwebstergroves.wordpress.com/2022/01/11/sunday-february-13-2022/
https://zoom.us/j/278217453?pwd=azE2dkNHVE9WSzdaeDM5Yzh4RGRvdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/278217453?pwd=azE2dkNHVE9WSzdaeDM5Yzh4RGRvdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/278217453?pwd=azE2dkNHVE9WSzdaeDM5Yzh4RGRvdz09
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Final notice from outgoing chairs Lynnae and Joan. You will hear from our new chair member Katie Ciorba 
soon! 
 
We can continue to fund our church and the important work we're doing with a few easy clicks: 
1. Visit our donation website directly or go to www.christwg.org and scroll down to the 
'Give Now' button.   
2. You may make a one time or recurring gift. There are NO FEES to withdraw directly 
from your bank account. Fees do apply for debit/credit card transactions. 
3. Optional: set up a profile to be able to change your recurring gifts at any time or 
view your giving history. 
4. Want to walk through the steps with someone? Contact Kate Hoerchler, 314-805-
1751,katehoerchler@gmail.com 

 If you prefer to make your offering by check or cash, there are mailing envelopes 
included in your offering envelope package. 

Stewardship & Offerings 

New Book for the Race Book Group  
The Sum of Us: What Racism Costs Everyone and How We Can Prosper Together by Heather 
McGhee 
Please join us for a communitywide book study organized by the Alliance for Interracial Dignity and 
the Webster Equity Bridge.  McGhee's book digs into policy and people's mindsets, arguing the idea 
that the country has fallen into too much of a zero sum game thinking that if one racial group 
succeeds too much then another fails.  She argues that white people in addition to minorities have 
suffered due to racist policies and when all races are included and supported in policies, all races 
benefit.  
 
We will discuss the last 5 chapters at our next meeting on February 22 at 8 pm via Zoom.   

Join Zoom Meeting 

 
Meeting ID: 896 1825 1733 
Passcode: 683779 
One tap mobile 
+13126266799,,89618251733#,,,,*683779# US (Chicago) 
 
The opportunity to join the community discussion is at the Webster Library on February 9th at 6:30 
pm. 
  
Contact Kate Hoerchler with any questions or for help acquiring the book. katehoerchler@gmail.com. 

https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Dc8dzPGn4-LCajFevTkh9GIxgaRR6IEBu2-cW3eny8paRXQnnvYnvgBSFlw_rwuDBSVc9p8zpq7l6ZWj0WVJPbo7zqy-JU_UuLu19bUbJx3gc_dzKPcwy0khokT5W1fKk0PpduXvnt8gXUeZjQYbn5OuaSGayrQ44MFgM0e8x94=&ver=3
http://www.christwg.org
mailto:katehoerchler@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89618251733?pwd=ZzV3OERXalR3c3JGMzYvWUVJT0FlUT09
mailto:katehoerchler@gmail.com


4 

 

 
Choir Practice 
All who love to sing are welcome at church every Wednesday at 7:30 pm. You must be 
fully vaccinated and two weeks past your final vaccine to participate. For questions, I 
can be contacted at dianedrollinger@gmail.com. Thanks! 

 

Women's Group 
The women of Christ Lutheran are invited to join our meetings taking place the 
second Thursday of each month at 7pm.  More details to come! 
Any questions? Reach out to Becca Jordan at beccajedwards@gmail.com. 

In person Adult Forum will be held in the Fellowship Hall and will 
also be available on Zoom. If you choose Zoom just stay 
connected after the Sunday morning service.  We anticipate a 10-
15 minute break between the end of the postlude and the 
beginning of Adult Forum. 
 

 
Adult Forum begins Feb 20 in the Fellowship Hall after the Sunday morning service. It will also be 
on zoom.  
 
Upcoming Forums:  
February 20—Join with CLC members in a lively discussion as we discuss ideas from the race 
book group’s latest book, Rev. Lenny Duncan’s, Dear Church: A Love Letter from a Black Preacher 
to the Whitest Denomination in the U.S. We’ll review his message on how to reimagine the church 
while making it a more radically welcoming and impactful institution.  
 
There are copies of the book available in the narthex for those interested in reading ahead of the 
discussion.  
 
February 27– Information to follow 

mailto:dianedrollinger@gmail.com
mailto:beccajedwards@gmail.com
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PRAYER REQUESTS 
Please include the following people in your prayer life during this week.  
ONGOING HEALTH CONCERNS: Those who are suffering from chronic pain & 
diseases, Shelly Madden, Linda Armstrong, Gege Brightman, Christine Austin, Kate 
and Brian Bates (John Hoffmann’s sister and brother-in-law), Michael Cooper (Edith 
Cooper’s grandson), Evan Deck, Helga Hayes, John Hoffmann, Bev & Al Marcus 
(friend of John Hoffmann), Christy Monson ( Step-daughter of Carolyn Lange), Betsy 
Nielson (Nancy Lissant's sister), Doris & Harry Rahlfs (Karen Wood’s parents), Edward Ruebeck 
(Roocks’ grand-nephew), Ken Ruppar (friend of Mark Roock), Flo Saeger, Sherri Swanson, Joyce 
Traxler (Friend of Susan DeBusk), Shirley Wolf, Mary Stough (Sharon Hornbeck’s aunt), and Wayne 
Wellman (Susanne Reimer-Fey's brother). 

IN BLESSED MEMORY: For all of those who have died, especially Edith Cooper, Linda 
Polkinghorne (friend of Mark Roock), Elsie Johnson and all of those who grieve at a distance in this 
time.     
 
IN MILITARY SERVICE: Josh Duncan, Chris Hudson, Jesse Proctor, Scott Warr.  
 

Have an idea for how Christ Lutheran Church can 
make your experience better? Submit an anonymous 
note at http://freesuggestionbox.com/pub/stwuunh and 
we will do our best to help!  

CLC Suggestion Box 

Vigil For Black Lives 
 
Every Friday from 6:00-6:30, congregations on Lockwood join together to stand for black 
lives, in our community and beyond. We take a short half an hour each week to be visible on 
Lockwood with signs of solidarity with our black siblings. It is a small way for us to make it known 
that we stand against racism in all the ways it impacts all of us. Please join us! 

http://freesuggestionbox.com/pub/stwuunh
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ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS! 

 
CELEBRATING JANUARY 

ANNIVERSARIES & BIRTHDAYS  
  
 Congratulations and Best Wishes!  
  

 ANNIVERSARIES:  
  
 2/14 Joan & Robert Rivas 
 2/14 Mari & Travis Roberts 

  
 BIRTHDAYS:  
 2/01 Calvin Ciorba 
 2/01 Shirley Wolf 
 2/02 Julia Bruns 
 2/02 Helga Hayes 
 2/03 Kevin Drollinger 
 2/03    Larry Hill 
 2/04 Aishlyn McCarty 
 2/06 Kathy Kuziel 
 2/07 Sarah Keifer 
 2/08 Amy Chelgreen 
 2/09 Shaun Chelgreen  
 2/09 Carol Brockelmeyer 
 2/09 Patty Hopper 
 2/10 Hanna Lauer 
 2/10 Mark Roock 
 2/13    Julia Wood 
 2/13 Sylvia Rogers 
 2/19 Christine Austin 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
2/19 Henry Knapp 
2/20 Robert Crowe 
2/20 Elisabeth Long 
2/23 Bob Brockelmeyer 
2/25 Caitlin McMullen 
2/28 Sally Wachtman 
 

Our apologies if we missed anybody-
Please let us know if we did. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 

7:30p Choir practice 

 
 

3 

 

 
 

4 5 

 
 

6 
9:30a Worship 
 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
7p Worship team 
meeting 
7:30p Choir practice 
 
 
 

10 
4p Fitness group  
 
7p Women’s Book 
Group 
 
  
 

11 
  

12 
 

13 
9:30a Worship 
 
 

14 
4p Fitness group  

15 
 
10:15a Bible Study-
Fellowship hall   
 
7p Church Council 
meeting in Confer-
ence room 
 
 

16 
 
7:30p Choir practice 

17 
4p Fitness group  

18 
  

19 
 

20 
9:30a Worship, 
10:45 Adult forum 
 
 

21 
12p Sr. Fellowship 
at Laclede Groves 
 
4pm Fitness group 
 
 

22 
 
10:15a Bible Study-
Fellowship hall   

23 

7:30p Choir practice 

24 
4p Fitness group  

25 
 

26 
 

27 
9:30a Worship 
10:45 Adult forum 
 

28 
12p Sr. Fellowship 
at Laclede Groves 
4pm Fitness group 
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Christ Lutheran Church, ELCA 
1 Selma Avenue at Lockwood 
Webster Groves, MO  63119-3199 

 
TELEPHONE: 314-962-6011 

 
E-MAIL:     

OFFICE@CHRISTWG.ORG 
 

WEBSITE:        
WWW.CHRISTWG.ORG 

 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE: 
SUNDAY AT 9:30 A.M.   

 
 

RESIDENT PASTOR: MEAGAN  
MCLAUGHLIN OFFICE 

HOURS: MON-WED, FRI 8:30-
4:30 

APPTS BY 
ARRANGEMENT 

 
COUNCIL PRESIDENT: 
KEVIN DROLLINGER 

 
DIRECTOR OF SENIOR  

ADULT MINISTRIES AND  
FAITH COMMUNITY NURSE: 

CAROLYN CROWE 
 

DIRECTOR OF CHOIRS: 
DIANE DROLLINGER 

 
ORGANIST: 
MARK RUFF 

 
OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR: 

LISETTE KREITLER 
 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 
TAMMY PRYOR 

 
CUSTODIAN: 

KELLY LAKIES 
 

WEBMASTER: 
PERRY YEE 

Christ Lutheran Church Mission Statement 
 

Deepening people’s connection to Christ,  
Bringing meaning to daily life, and  

Making a difference in our community. 

LST Classes 
Registration open now - March 5, 2022. Syllabus to be sent as 
registration is received. 
Class fee for those auditing: $75  
Class fee for those receiving PMA continuing education credit: 
$150 (please check with your synod to verify credit approval) 
Full or partial financial assistance is available by making 
application here: 
https://lststl.org/scholarships-for-lst-classes/ 
 
Register at https://lststl.org/hearing-a-good-sermon/ 
 
Class sessions will be held on five Thursday nights during Lent 
2022:  
March 10, March 17, March 24, March 31 will be zoom only and it 
is hoped that the session on April 7 will be hybrid, Covid 
conditions permitting. Those able to attend in person will gather at 
Bethel Lutheran Church, University City, MO. 
 
Time: 7:00 – 8:30 pm Central Time 

https://lststl.org/scholarships-for-lst-classes/
https://lststl.org/hearing-a-good-sermon/

